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Dear ETSI BRAN Officers and Members,

Thank you for your advice that considerations regarding several areas are needed for EP BRAN to be able to make an assessment on the further handling of the IEEE P802.11 request that the IEEE P802.11a 5 GHz Wireless LAN standard be adopted as a member of HIPERLAN family of standards.  These areas include regulatory, application and technical aspects.

Unfortunately the arrival of the liaison letter right at the end of the May meeting precluded its consideration until the July Plenary, and consequently we missed the opportunity to arrange attendance at the June BRAN meeting by an 802.11 delegation.  We would be pleased to attend at the next available meeting, which we understand is in Stresa during October 3-6, 2000, to pursue a path to resolving the matters raised in your letter.  We extend an invitation to BRAN members to attend any future IEEE 802.11 meetings, details of which are available on the IEEE 802 website (http://www.ieee802.org/11/).  The next meeting will be in Scotsdale, Arizona, September 18-22, 2000.  We also suggest that we explore the possibility of a joint ETSI BRAN/IEEE 802.11 meeting in the coming year.

The IEEE 802.11 WG is working to address the key points raised in your liaison letter.  In particular, the matters of TPC and DFS are being studied in TGe (MAC Enhancement) and an Ad Hoc Group has been established to consider the harmonisation of existing standards towards adoption of a single global standard.  It is anticipated that the Ad Hoc Group will identify overlapping services and applications as well as look at issues of coexistence of the different standards.  We anticipate that representations from the Ad Hoc Group will be made during the BRAN#20 meeting in Stresa. 

On the matter of IPR, IEEE P802.11 has obtained letters of assurance that owners of all IPR known to us will provide on request licenses without discrimination and for a reasonable fee.  These letters ensure that all known IPRs were addressed in sufficient time to avoid the IEEE 802.11 family of standards being blocked at a later stage by the refusal of these IPR owners to grant licenses.  

As per your request, a full set of documentation, including standards IEEE 802.11 (1999), IEEE 802.11a and the set of IPR letters are provided as attachments to this liaison.

Sincerely,

Stuart Kerry, Chairman IEEE P802.11, 

Standards Working Group for Wireless LANs
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